

Department of Environmental Conservation

DIVISION OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
Drinking Water Program

555 Cordova Street Anchorage, Alaska 99501 Main: 907.269.7653 Fax: 907.269.7650 carey.thissen@alaska.go

October 6, 2017

JBER-ELM, AK TSgt Clifton Kirkland

Re: Boil Water Notice Rescinded for JBER-ELM Public Water System, PWSID# 211423, Surface Water Source, Community Water System

Dear TSgt. Kirkland,

This letter is in regard to the "Boil Water Notice" that was issued on October 3, 2017 for the JBER-ELM public water system due to scheduled maintenance that would result in a loss of pressure to the following portions of the distribution system: Bldg. 5850 - First National Bank of Alaska Bldg. 3805 - Domino's Pizza/Car Wash Bldg. 3786 - Fire Station 3 Bldg. 3711 - Boniface Visitor Center Bldg. 3721 - Boniface Inspection Shack and ALL of Silver Run Housing. On Friday October 6, 2017 our Department was notified of three total coliform samples taken from within the depressurized portion of the construction (BLDG 5800, Silver Run Housing and BLDG 3711) and all three were negative. Based on this information our department is rescinding the boil water notice effective immediately.

<u>THE BOIL WATER NOTICE IS LIFTED effective immediately</u> via email correspondence. You may remove all signs and placards notifying the public regarding this notice.

Thank you very much for your cooperation in providing safe drinking water to your consumers. We appreciate your diligence in resolving this matter. If you have any questions, please contact me at (907) 269-7653 or email carey.thissen@alaska.gov.

Sincerely,

Carey Thissen

Environmental Program Specialist

cc: ADEC- EH Boil Water Notice Group

Jeff Warner, Drinking Water Program, Program Manager Heather Newman, Southcentral Program Coordinator, DEC/DW Program, via email Thomas Brannan, P.E., DEC/DW Program, via email Jessica Cahill, EPS- DEC DW, via email